## MUSC MEDICAL UNIVERSITY OF SOUTH CAROLINA

Discovering, Understanding, Healing,

GENERAL PEDIATRICS 326 CALHOUN STREET 2 CENTER • ROOMS 200-205 PO BOX 250106 CHARLESTON • SC 29425

> (843) 953-8512 FAX (843) 953-8709

> > J. Roell Szigart, MO Director

William I. Basco, Mil Paul M. Barden, MD Walton L. Ector, MD Melissa Howard Har MD Patricia G. McCurra, MD Collean Moran, MD James R. Roberts, MJ Sara E. Schuh, MD

Patient Appointments General Pediatries Clinic (843) 953-8444 Princary Care Clinic (843) 953-8499 August 16,2002

Honorable Christine Todd Whitman Administrator US Environmental Protection Agency 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20406

Dear Administrator Whitman,

The Children's Health Protection Advisory Committee (CHPAC) continues to applaud your leadership in the area of environmental health indicators, particularly in the area of children's environmental health indicators. With the publication of the America's Children and the Environment: A First View of Available Measures, EPA provided the public and others with information and important measures needed to track our national progress in protecting children and evaluate areas for improvements. For the first time, this report identified and compiled indicators on environmental contaminants and health effects in children resulting from environmental exposures. We understand from the Office of Children's Health Protection (OCHP) that it is the Office's most requested publication, underscoring its usefulness.

At our June meeting, we found out that EPA has completed an updated report that has undergone extensive peer review, including review by other Federal agencies. Your staff should be commended for undertaking such an extensive review process to ensure a scientifically sound report.

We were troubled to hear that the Office of Management and Budget decided to conduct its own review and an additional interagency review before allowing the report to be published. This sees to be an undue delay of the publication of this much-needed report. As this is not a policy report, but merely a summary of information available to the public from other sources, we do not understand why such a review was considered necessary.

We are concerned that a delay in publishing this report will detract from your efforts to provide important, peer-reviewed scientific information to the public regarding children's health.

We hope that EPA will be able to move expeditiously to make the report available to the public.

Sincerely,

Routt Reigart, MD

Chair, Children's Health Protection

Advisory Committee

JRR/pc

Copy to:

Joanne Rodman, OCHP